MAIDEN NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON
THURSDAY 4 FEBRUARY 2010
IN COMMUNAL ROOM WEBBERS PIECE

CHAIR:  Cllr. Mrs S Falkingham

PRESENT: 
Cllr. D Charman









Cllr. N House








Cllr. Mrs C Johns









Cllr. K Pritchard

Cllr. P Valinski

County Cllr. Mrs J Haynes

District Cllr. N Patmore

There were seven members of the public present at the meeting.
Mr Colin Hewitt-Bell attended the meeting accompanied by members of the newly formed Senior Football Club. Mr Hewitt-Bell explained how the new team cannot play on the football pitch at Kennel Lane used by Maiden Newton and Cattistock Football Club as the condition of the pitch would deteriorate with two teams regularly using it. Mr Hewitt-Bell thanked Maiden Newton Parish Council for the use of the Hedley Haward Memorial Playing Field by the Junior Football Club and explained that the Senior Football Club would also like to regularly use the field. He informed the Council that he knew someone who would mark out the football pitch and that the Club wished to purchase portable goals at the cost of £750. Mr Hewitt-Bell explained that a grant would be applied for from Dorset FA to pay 50% of the goals cost and asked if Maiden Newton Parish Council would be prepared to pay the remaining cost. He added that money raised from playing competitive football matches on the field will cover the cost of the new goals in a short time. 
Ms Christine Stone Grant Co-ordinator at West Dorset District Council attended the meeting to discuss funding of projects. The proposed projects in the Parish were outlined including the development of Play Areas, the development of sporting facilities on the Hedley Haward Memorial Playing Field including the provision of changing facilities and the construction of a new Village Hall. Ms Stone advised prioritising projects and funding requirements. She reminded the Council that large projects required 10% local funding before any grants could be sought. Also that grants were not available for replacement of equipment only newly installed equipment. Ms Stone explained that money may be available from various sources at any one time and it is important that complete business/action plans are prepared for each project to enable applications for funding to be made at short notice as grants become available. Ms Stone explained that although applications to the West Dorset District Council Leisure Development Fund can only be made every two years, constituted groups within the Parish can apply as well as the Parish Council. She said she could assist with funding strategies once business/action plans are completed. She informed Council that ‘Awards for All’ may provide funds towards feasibility studies and that extended schools funding may have grants that could be applied for projects involving young children in the Parish. She added that funding can often be obtained for projects that are environmentally friendly e.g. construction using specialised building materials and designs, play area equipment constructed out of natural materials, etc.
Mr and Mrs White attended the meeting to discuss Planning Application 1/D/09/000427 (Greenford Farm – New farmhouse and double garage) which will be on the agenda for the Development Control Committee meeting to be held on 11/02/2010. Councillors explained the format of the meeting and gave advice when presenting at the meeting. Mr and Mrs White enquired whether a representative from Maiden Newton Parish Council would be able to attend and Chairman Mrs Falkingham volunteered to attend on behalf of the Parish Council.
Any Other Business raised by Councillors: 
None.










         ACTION

	1
	Apologies: 
· Cllr. M Andrews.
	

	2
	Declarations of Interest:

· None.
	

	3
	Minutes of Last Meeting – 7 January 2010:

· These were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
	

	4
	Matters Arising:
· Chairman Mrs Falkingham reported that she had received a further request for a grit bin to be placed in Pound Piece to allow the pavement and road towards the doctor surgery to be gritted. 
	

	5
	Chairman’s Report:
· Dorset County Council to be contacted about the awaited signpost in Cattistock Road, concern raised regarding the size of the post and the length of time waiting for the sign.
· Cllr. Charman proposed, Chairman Mrs Falkingham seconded and Council agreed that Maiden Newton Parish Council should obtain a solicitor’s letter requesting that the triangle of land between the Village Hall and Station Approach be handed to the Parish Council under adverse possession. 
	SF/DW

SF/DW

	6
	Correspondence:
· ‘Clerks and Councils Direct’ January 2010 Issue 67. Circulated.

· ‘River Frome Rehabilitation Plan – Environment Agency Newsletter’ No. 1 December 2009. Circulated.

· ‘Flood Warden Newsletter – Environment  Agency’ Wessex Autumn 2009. Circulated.
· Mr D Webb Chairman of the West Dorset Partnership – Re: ‘A Vision for West Dorset Draft Community Plan 2010 – 2026’. Circulated.
· Ms K Blee Corfe Mullen Parish Council Clerk – Re: Grit bins. Circulated.
· Mr B Roberts Housing Officer Magna Housing Association – Re: Sites of grit bins. Chairman Mrs Falkingham reported that she had priced grit bins and the cheapest she had found were £106 each from Travis Perkins (20% discount if 5 or more bins are purchased). Cllr. Mrs Johns proposed, Cllr. Pritchard seconded and Council agreed to purchase 5 bins from Travis Perkins that will be placed in Newton Road, Hill View, Stanstead Road, Pound Piece and Norden Lane.
· Mr J Mutter Project Manager Spectrum Housing Group – Re: Hedge work.

· Ms S Bickle Equality and Community Development Officer West Dorset District Council - Re: Beaminster and Villages Local Area Partnership.
· Mr and Mrs Clark – Re: Allotment request.
· Parish Warden Litter Scheme CPRE – To be discussed at next Parish Council meeting.

· Dorset’s Cycle Network Dorset County Council – Clerk to contact Dorset County Council to confirm Maiden Newton Parish Council does wish to respond but our comments will be sent after the paper has been discussed at the next Parish Council meeting. 
	DW/SF

DW
DW
DW



	7
	Planning Applications and Planning:          
· 1/D/09/001886 Listed Building Consent The Old Railway Station – Alterations to chimney. Council informed permission granted 25/01/2010.
· CA/09/00421 Former railway track between Chilfrome Lane and Cattistock Road bridges – To remove 5 No. Ash trees and 1 No. Thorn; to remove the limb of 1 No. Ash; to prune 1 No. Thorn, 2 No. Ash, 2 No. Hazel, 1 No. Horse chestnut and 1 No. Hazel hedge; and to coppice 25 No. Thorn, 6 No. Willow, 13 No. Ash, 3 No. Elder and 10 No. Hazel. Council informed permission granted 20/01/2010.
· 1/D/09/000392 The Stores 1-2 Church Road – Retain shop front and timber cladding to existing frame of side window. Copy of letter of approval of details from West Dorset District Council to Mrs Burrows.
· 1/D/10/000018 Adjoining Parish Hyde Crook House, Frampton – Render walls to part of existing building and also an amendment to the materials approval in compliance with condition 7 of PP 1/E/04/000758. This application was discussed and the corporate view of the Parish Council is that it has no objections.
· 1/D/09/002068 Maiden Newton Mill, 76 Dorchester Road – Erect 1.8m fencing to boundary. This application was discussed and the corporate view of the Parish Council is that much of the proposed fencing would be detrimental to the setting of at least one listed building and the fence design is inappropriate within a rural conservation area in an Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty. A 1.8m panel fence is not needed to keep out roaming livestock, post and wire agricultural fencing would be adequate for this purpose notably along boundary E. The Parish Council objects to this application and does not believe in Point 8. Neighbour and Community Consultation that residents of No. 80 and No. 74 have been consulted.
· CA/10/00005 Maiden Newton Mill, 76 Dorchester Road – To fell 1 No. Sorbus, 3 No. Horse Chestnut, 9 No. Alder, 8 No. Ash, 1 No. Spruce, 1 No. Hawthorne Hybrid, 2 No. Hazel, 1 No. Hazel/Hawthorn and 6 No. Unidentified Species. This application was discussed and the corporate view of the Parish Council is that given that a large number of trees have already been felled on this site in recent months it is essential that a site visit is made by West Dorset District Council’s Tree Officer to determine which trees should be felled (for disease or safety reasons) and those where coppicing or pruning would be more appropriate.
· Mrs D Poole Technical Admin Assistant West Dorset District Council – Re: Planning Application 1/D/09/000427 (Greenford Farm – New farmhouse and double garage) which will be on the agenda for the Development Control Committee meeting to be held on 11/02/2010. Chairman Mrs Falkingham to attend on behalf of Maiden Newton Parish Council.
	

	8
	Accounts for Payment:
· Magna Housing Association Ltd (Hire of room for monthly meeting February 2010) - £12.
· Clerks Salary (February 2010) - £249.76p.
· PAYE (February 2010) - £62.40p. 
· West Dorset District Council (Action Van – Various Sports) - £135.
· West Dorset District Council (Action Van – Various Sports) - £45.

Chairman Mrs Falkingham reported that the quarterly accounts check for October – December 2009 has been completed.
	

	9
	Report from Newton Road Residents Parking and Access Working Party:

· Chairman Mrs Falkingham reported that the suggestion of the parking areas being constructed with a block system which retains a gravel infill and provides a strong water permeable surface was rejected by Magna Housing Association. A tarmac specification is now being investigated.
	

	10
	Play area:
· Cllr. Mrs Johns informed Council that the ‘Friends of Maiden Newton Play Areas’ are holding their next meeting on 11/02/2010. 
	CJ



	11
	Allotments:

· Clerk reported that there are currently no vacant allotment plots for rent and that there is one lady on the waiting list but she does not wish to rent an allotment plot until Summer 2011.
· Chairman Mrs Falkingham reported that Maiden Newton Allotment Association had informed her that the work to lay planings on the bridleway beneath the Railway Bridge is due to be carried out during the first week of March.
	

	12
	Hedley Haward Memorial Playing Field and Multi-useGames Area (MUGA):

· Cllr. Valinski informed Council that the annual inspection of the MUGA lights and work to install the new path to the MUGA has been postponed until the weather is drier to protect the wet ground.
· Cllr. Valinski thanked Cllr. House for regularly collecting litter from the Playing Field.

· Chairman Mrs Falkingham proposed, Cllr. Charman seconded and Council agreed to pay 50% of the cost of the goals.   
	PV

PV

	13
	DAPTC Matters:

· None. 
	

	14
	Report on Meetings Attended:
· None.  
	

	15
	Items for Next Meeting:
· Fire Engine Pump House 
· Report from Newton Road Residents Parking and Access Working Party
· Parish Warden Litter Scheme

· Dorset’s Cycle Network
· Play Area
· Hedley Haward Memorial Playing Field and Multi-use Games Area (MUGA)
· Allotments 
	

	
	Meeting closed 9.15pm. Date of next meeting: 04/03/2010 7.00pm. 
	


Parish Clerk: Mrs Diane Wright-56 Dorchester Rd, Maiden Newton


                                                     Tel 01300 320053




